## GRAHAM STUART M.P.



## HOUSE OF COMMONS LONDON SW1A 0AA

Ms Janet Wardale Clerk to Cherry Burton Parish Council 114 The Meadows Cherry Burton Beverley HU17 7SD

3 October 2019

Dear Ms Wardale

I am writing to update members of Cherry Burton Parish Council with some good news regarding local bus services.

I was recently contacted by residents of Cherry Burton who work in Beverley and Hull. The last bus service back to Cherry Burton runs at 4.55pm making it impossible for those working full time who wish to use public transport to do so. I raised this with East Yorkshire buses who have agreed to introduce an additional service from Beverley at 5.30pm for commuters travelling home.

East Yorkshire Buses looked at the resource they had available and found that they could fit this additional journey in between others. The service will start on Monday 11th November 2019.

As you will know, bus services operate on a commercial basis so I would hope that the Parish Council can encourage as many people as possible to use it so that we can ensure that it is viable for the future.

My politics started in local government, so I really do understand the hard work and effort you put into the running of your local communities, and I want to say thank you to you all for this. I respect what you're doing, and although isn't always possible for me to give you everything that you want, my door is always open, so please don't hesitate to engage with me. I will endeavour to help where I can.

Kind regards

Graham Stuart